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May 14, 2019 

 
Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager 
Local Union No. 1245 
International Brotherhood of 
  Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO 
P.O. Box 2547 
Vacaville, CA  95696 
 
 
Dear Mr. Dalzell: 
 
In 2015, the parties agreed to Letter of Agreement 15-07 and by doing so created a career path for the Towerman 
classification (Code 50010430) to move into the General Construction (GC) Line of Progression. This career path 
was then updated with the language of Letter of Agreement 17-40 which eliminated the Pre-Apprentice Lineworker 
classification.    
 
Following the implementation of the above agreements, the parties have recognized a need to clarify the bidding 
rights from the Towerman position to GC Apprentice Lineman (Code 50449567).   Specifically, the two prior 
agreements noted that top of the rate Towermen will be released from the five-year lock provided for in Letter of 
Agreement 07-33 to bid to Title 300 General Construction Apprentice Lineworker positions.   
 
Going forward, the parties agree that the above release from the Letter of Agreement 07-33 lock to bid is only to 
those GC Apprentice Lineman positions in the Electric Transmission organization.    The employee will no longer be 
released from the provisions of Letter of Agreement 07-33 to bid to Title 300 GC Line positions in distribution.    
 
All other terms and conditions of Letters of Agreement 15-07 and 17-40 are to remain in effect in regard to the 
Towerman position.     
 
If you agree, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter to the 
Company. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
       PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 
 
 
       By:                                    
         Matthew Levy 

Director  
 

The Union is in agreement. 
       LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL 
       BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO 

 
 
               , 2019  By:                                            
         Tom Dalzell 
         Business Manager 

July 22nd

sjv1
NEW Matt Levy


